
Attest: 

Tesla Bayles, County Cler 

The Board of Woodson County Commissioners met in a regular business session on June 21st, 2022 with 

Chairman Justin Clark, Vice-Chairman Wayne Faulkner, Member Monty Barnett, Attorney Zelda 

Schlotterbeck and County Clerk Tesla Bayles. 

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

The Board reviewed the budget reports for all departments. 

Barnett made the motion to approve the June 215% 2022 agenda as amended. Faulkner seconded it, with 

Clark making it unanimous. 

Faulkner made the motion to approve the minutes from June 14", 2022. Barnett seconded it, with Clark 

making it unanimous. 

Sheriff Jeff McCullough presented his weekly activity statistics. 

Clark made the motion to pay vouchers $25,754.50. Faulkner seconded it, with Barnett making it 

unanimous. 

Clark made the motion to recess for a 5-minute break. Faulkner seconded it, with Barnett making it 

unanimous. 

Maggie Harrod with the Yates Center Alumni Association requested to place a black marble bench in the 

memorial on the Courthouse lawn in honor of Harry Mills. Harry Mills was born and raised in Yates 

Center, he served two tours in the Vietnam War. Barnett made the motion to allow the Alumni 

Association to place a memorial bench in honor of Major Harry Mills. Faulkner seconded it, with Clark 

making it unanimous. 

Noxious Weed, Solid Waste and Maintenance Supervisor Jarrod McVey came to the board and informed 

them that the Clerk's Office filed a claim on the roof damages. The claim was denied due to the damage 

happening before we were covered by K-Camp. The board discussed taking the roof replacement out of 

ARPA funds. Treasurer Michelle Zimmerman informed the board that we have not received ARPA money 

from the Federal Government yet. The request has been put in to the IRS but has not yet been received. 

McVey discussed putting a horse and buggy sign on 130" Road. He was advised to ask Neosho County 

about the requirements for horse and buggy signs. 

Nathan Fosen the Director of SEK Mental Health came to the board to discuss their budget request. 

Clark moved to adjourn at 11:00 p.m. Faulkner seconded it, with ar ett 	unanimous. 
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